
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

           

 
 
 
January 31, 2017  
 
Trustees: Guy Pelletier (Chairperson), Anne Marie Watson (Vice-Chairperson), David 
Bouchard, Murray Hollman, Adriana LaGrange, Diane MacKay, and Liam McNiff 
 
Holy Family School Revised Logo 
Gary Gylander, Principal of Holy Family School along with the Communications Department, 
presented the newly revised logo. The logo will be revealed to the school community in the 
near future.  
 
Division Accountability Report 
The Board approved the Division Accountability Report for the period of August 6, 2016 to 
November 30, 2016. The report will be on the Division website in the near future.  
 
RDCRS READS Summer Reading Program Survey Results 
The Associate Superintendent of Faith Development and Division Support, Ryan Ledene 
provided the Board with a synopsis of the 2016 summer reading program. The objective of 
the program is to eliminate summer reading loss and foster a love of reading through 
continued access to books. Trustees were pleased to know that 15,000 books were in the 
hands of participating students last summer.  
 
Celebration of Excellence 
The Superintendent proposed a change in date for our Division’s annual Celebration of 
Excellence event which honours retirees, award winners and staff for their years of service. 
This event has previously been held in the fall, but with Board approval, the date has been 
moved to May.  
 
Spotlight Event 
The Superintendent updated Trustees about the upcoming fundraiser event hosted at St. 
Joseph High School through the Red Deer Regional Catholic Education Foundation. This 
event will be on March 16, 2017. All funds will go towards faith items not funded by Alberta 
Education. 
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Capital Project Updates 
St. Marguerite Bourgeoys Catholic School in Innisfail 
Work is expected to be complete in the breakout room, Learning Commons, stage, and two 
classrooms by March. 
 
St. Gregory the Great Catholic School in Blackfalds 
The exterior of the building is complete with work continuing on the interior. Painting is 
scheduled to start on the second floor in February.  
 
St. Joseph High School in Red Deer 
Substantial completion is set for this Friday.  This project is both ahead of schedule and under 
budget. 
 
The next board meeting is on February 28, 2017 at 6:30 p.m. 

 
Guy Pelletier, Board Chair 


